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PORTLAND HARBOUR AUTHORITY LIMITED

By virtue of section 16 of the Portland Harbour Revision Order 1997

Portland Harbour Authority Limited as the Harbour Authority

gives the following Direction:

GENERAL DIRECTION

No 2 of 2004
AUTHORISED USE OF TIDAL WORKS WITHIN THE LIMITS OF PORTLAND HARBOUR
1.
The Harbour Authority has a Statutory responsibility for regulating the use of Tidal Works within the limits of Portland Harbour.  This Authority is contained within the provisions of The Portland Harbour Revision Order 1997 and its various schedules.
2.
No vessel or person shall at any time use any Tidal Work within the limits of the Harbour for the embarking or disembarking of Passengers or the loading or unloading of Goods without the express prior written consent of the Harbourmaster, or to use a Tidal Work for such purpose unless it is as authorised under the provisions of an ‘Authorised Use’ of a Tidal Works Licence as granted by the Harbour Authority.

3.   In consideration of the grant, or refusal, of the use of the landing place or Tidal Work for the landing of Passengers or Goods the Harbourmaster shall have due regard for any appropriate or applicable legislation governing such use and other appropriate conditions for the use of the Harbour or access to the Works.
4.  The grant of the use of any landing place or Tidal Work in the Harbour for the landing of Passengers or Goods shall be subject to the Harbourmasters requirements for the payment of such charges that are appropriate for such use.  These charges will be advised by the Harbourmaster to the applicant in writing prior to the use of the landing place or Tidal Work.

5. All users of Tidal Works or landing places within Portland Harbour shall pay Passenger Dues and/or Goods Dues to the Harbour Authority at the rates prevailing in the Standard Port Tariff at the time.
S J Davies

Director and General Manager

Portland Harbour Authority Limited

4th August 2004
Owners, Operators, Agents, Masters, Yacht club and recreational sailing organisations are requested that this Direction is made known to all persons that use Portland Harbour

